
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
As the period of Lent has started, we should reflect on two significant days that occurred this week.  
On Tuesday, Christians around the world celebrate Shrove Tuesday 
or Pancake Tuesday. Shrove Tuesday originated when Christians 
prepared for the 40 days of fasting before Easter. The ‘pancakes’ 
were made using all the luxury foods (eggs, flour, milk, etc) that 
were in each home. These when combined formed a pancake type 
meal. We now follow this tradition by symbolically making 
pancakes on Shrove Tuesday.  
Ash Wednesday is the first day of Lent and occurs forty days before 
Easter. Ash Wednesday gets its name from the practice of marking 
the sign of a cross with ash on the foreheads of the faithful as a sign of repentance. The ashes used, are palm branches 
gathered and burnt from the previous year's Palm Sunday. For adults Ash Wednesday is a day of fast and abstinence.  

Opening School Mass 
Last Thursday, we celebrated with Father Steve & Father John a very special mass that officially marked the beginning 
of the school year. At the Mass we welcomed our new families, our new students, new staff and we welcomed our 
new Year 6 leaders to their positions for the year. Our student leaders have spent many years at Sacred Heart and are 
a credit to the community, to the school, the staff and the past leader Mr Paul Maher. The Year Sixes already show 
that they embody many of the school’s values and strengths. We look forward to watching them grow as leaders 
during the 2017 school year. 

School Board & Parent & Friends 
Thank you to the parents who attended either the Board or Parent & Friends meeting last week. We are fortunate to 
have a large group of parents who have volunteered their services to inform and co-ordinate events within our school. 
Our aim in 2017 is to build community and to foster relationships. I hope that you will support their efforts and get 
involved in your school community as ultimately your children benefit when you and your family are connected to 
their school community. 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
This week we are holding our Getting To Know You Interviews. This is an opportunity for you to meet your child’s 
teacher and discuss your hopes for your child this year. During the interview your child’s teacher will engage in 
conversations around; 
What are their strengths / challenges - areas to work on?  
What interests does your child have?  
What are your hopes for your child this year?  
Our teachers are looking forward to meeting you and finding out more information about your child so that they can 
ensure their needs are being met and they have a successful 2017 school year. 

Child Safe 
All Catholic Schools in Victoria (as advised by the Catholic Education Commission of Victoria) require their parents 
who wish to assist in any way in the school to have a Working With Children Check WWCC). A form can be accessed 
and completed online (see link below), then if you go to the post office you can finalise the photo process. There is no 
cost other than the passport photo and the card is current for five years. If you plan to help out as a volunteer and do 
not have a card please make time to complete this process. Thanks in anticipation. 
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/ 

 

2017 Term 1 Week 5 Newsletter  

Be Safe, Be Respectful, Be Your Best 

MINI BLITZ- Weeks 5 & 6 
 ‘Treat each other with respect. 

That is how we be our best.’ 
 



Mr Damien Drum 
Next Tuesday Mr Damian Drum our local member of Parliament will visit our school to publicly announce the 
Government funding for our new Leadership Centre.  He will front the media, and then take a tour of our school 
learning centre’s. 
Keep your eyes on Win news Tuesday night!!!!! 
Kindest Regards 
Arn 

 
 
 

Week Term 1 
    Thu       2nd      Fri      3rd           Sat     4th       Sun   5th         

5    Divisional 
Swimming 
Wang 
Parent/Teacher 
Interviews 
3.20pm-6pm 

Prep S 
Buddy 
Assembly 
10am 
Woods Point 
Visit- 1H 
Parish Mass- 
5B & 5F 

 Children’s 
Mass 10am 
led Year 6 & 
Prep 

 Mon    6th        Tue        7th         Wed     8th            Thu       9th       Fri      10th         Sat     11th        Sun    12th           

6 First Aid for 
students 

First Aid for 
students 

Prep Testing 
Regional 
Swimming 
Shepparton 

School Photos 
 

Prep G 
Buddy 
Assembly 
10am 
Woods Point 
Visit- 1I 
Parish Mass- 
4W & 4K 

  

 Mon     13th        Tue      14th         Wed     15th            Thu     16th        Fri      17th         Sat     18th        Sun   19th           

7 Labour Day 
Holiday 

  Divisional 
Cricket Trials- 
Wang & Benalla 

Prep M 
Buddy 
Assembly 
10am 
Woods Point 
Visit- 6L 
Parish Mass- 
3PC & 3CO 
* St Patrick’s 
Day- Gold 
Coin 

 3rd Sunday 
of Lent 

 Mon     20th        Tue      21st          Wed    22nd             Thu     23rd         Fri      24th         Sat     25th        Sun   26th           

8   Bravehearts 
Visit P-3 

Bravehearts 
Visit P-3 
Divisional 
Tennis Wang 

School Fete- 
5pm-8pm 
Woods Point 
Visit- 6D 
Parish Mass- 
3W/2B 

 4th Sunday 
of Lent 

 Mon     27th        Tue      28th          Wed    29th              Thu     30th          Fri      31st          Sat     1st         Sun   2nd            

9 P & F Meeting 
7.30pm SHC 

Board Meeting 
6.30pm 

  Final Day of 
Term 
students  

 5th Sunday 
of Lent 

 

Children’s Mass 
10am Sunday 
All families 

welcome. 
 

62 Orr St or P.O Box 199 Yarrawonga   Phone: 03 5744 3339   
Fax: 03 5743 1377    agorman@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au                          

Over the next 3 
weeks, there will 

be NO 2.50pm 
assembly due to 

Prep Buddy 
assemblies. 

 



Catholic Identity        Meegan McInness 
Ash Wednesday and Lent 
As today is Ash Wednesday our Year 1,2 and 3s participated in a 
Liturgy here at school today while our Yr 4-6s attended Parish Mass. 
Lent is a special season in the church calendar, where we take time to pray, 
reflect and fast. This helps us think about what Jesus did for us dying on the 
cross and to celebrate how he came back to life, on Easter Sunday. As part of 
the fasting for Lent we are encouraged to not eat meat on Ash Wednesday, 
Good Friday and all Fridays in Lent. Almsgiving is another way we can 
prepare for the death and resurrection of Jesus. All families will receive a 
Project Compassion box today. If we could use this as a chance to remind 
our children of those who are lest fortunate than us living here in 
Yarrawonga, it would be invaluable for our students. Project Compassion 
will be a big focus of our Lenten journey here at Sacred Heart culminating in 
a Caritas Ks, walkathon in the last week of term. A note will go home with a 
sponsor book to each family next week. 

Children’s Mass 
Each term we have at least one opportunity to lead Sunday Mass at Sacred 
Heart Church and this Sunday is our first Mass. The children read the 
readings and we also have hymns that the children know and love. This 
Sunday’s Mass is led by our Leadership Yr 5/6 and Preps but all children are 
encouraged to attend and come sit up the front. 
If your child is in Year 5/6 or Prep and will be attending on Sunday at 10am 
could you please email me on mmcinness001@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 
so I can allocate jobs. 
Have a great week everyone, 
Meegan  
mmcinness001@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 
 

Pastoral Wellbeing      Janine Buerckner  
jbuerckn@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 
If you have any issues that you’d like to discuss, regarding your children’s 
education or their social or emotional wellbeing, please feel free to come and 
see me – my office is in the Admin Block.  
Our Breakfast Club is held on Wednesday and Friday mornings, before 
school, and all are welcome.  We thank the dedicated and hard-working St 
Vinnie’s volunteers for making this program possible.  The Breakfast Club 
operates from the canteen. 
 
 
Developing Independence in Primary school                  By Michael Grose   
(Part 2) 
Practical ideas for parents to encourage real independence in children. 

2. Use pocket money to develop independence 
A regular allowance is a fabulous way to promote real independence in children. Start in lower primary school and 
gradually increase their allowance the older they become. Importantly, you need to increase the areas that their 
allowance covers. For instance, in lower primary school a child’s pocket money might go towards the purchase of 
some sweets and one or two other items each week. However, in middle primary school it might increase to cover the 
cost of one or two lunch orders each week, their bus money and some treats.  
 

 

Staff Profile 
Arn Gorman 

 
 

Position: Principal 

Interests:  Reading, Teaching, 
having fun 

Football Team:  Richmond 

Favourite Food/s:  Hot Chips 

Currently Reading: Outliers by 
Malcome Gladwell 

Favourite Holiday Destination:  
Shoal Haven 

3 people you’d invite to dinner: Ken 
Robinson, Meryl Streep, Guy 
Gorman 

What would you do with your last 
$50? Massage 

Favourite Movie:  Fisher King 

Favourite Quote:  Education is the 
most powerful weapon which you 
can use to change the world.  Nelson 
Mandela 

Someone you admire:  My mum 

What do you love about our school: 
The 451 Students 

 



In later primary school it could even cover some of their clothing purchases as well. The important thing is not to 
cover for kids if, for instance, they don’t budget appropriately and run out of money for school-canteen lunches. They 
can either make their own lunches at home or perhaps borrow from a sibling and repay out of their next allowance. 
Pocket money used well is a fantastic way to develop independence in kids. 
 
3. Look after pets  
It’s a quirk of life that most children want a pet, but they just don’t want to 
look after it in the long term. Many kids discover that following the initial 
flush of enthusiasm looking after a pet can be a grind – walking the family 
pooch, cleaning out the guinea-pig cage, or feeding the family feline. But pet 
care offers priceless lessons in the development of grit, responsibility and 
nurturance – all necessary attributes for independent success. 
 
CHILDREN’S CHATTER MATTERS  
Language Learning activities to have a go at home. 
Activities will be provided over this term targeting phonological awareness skills. 
Phonological awareness is one of the key building blocks for reading and writing. It is 
listening to, and thinking about the sounds in words. 
** The game, ‘Sound Thief’, is a great way to support your child to develop their 
manipulation of sounds in words (deleting, adding or swapping sounds). Use real 
objects or pictures to represent words, then take turns to steal a target sound. The other 
player/s need to identify the word and the “sound stolen”. For example: hat à “at” (you 
stole the “h” sound from hat).  
 
As a harder task, try swapping a sound in a word. For example: back à “ban” (you changed the ‘k’ sound to an ‘n’ sound). 
Decide with your child first the position of the sound to swap – beginning / middle / end.  

Extend After School Care and Holiday Programs at Sacred Heart Primary School 

Last week at After School Care we have a new baseball set that the children are enjoying. For Science, we had an 

experiment making lemonade fizzy drink. Watching the soda react with the lemon was exciting. The children are 

asking to set up a school scene most days and acting out their own school day, even acting such things as sickbay 

& lunch orders. We have been building lots of things with our Lego and setting up scenes like a ranch using our 

animals and building blocks. We have also been practicing our good manners at ASC. 

AUTUMN HOLIDAY PROGRAM BOOKINGS ARE OPEN!   

Book 14 days in advance to receive the lowest rate. 

New Booking terms: Great News! In response to parent feedback we are pleased to announce that our Holiday 

Program booking terms have now changed to provide greater flexibility for families. See Terms and Conditions on 

our website for further information. 

We have heaps of fun activities planned these school holidays and can’t wait for you 

to attend! Have fun with science experiments, participate in a bunch of craft activities 

with access to a plethora of art media and get active with a variety of outdoor sports 

and team games. Join in on all this and more at Extend’s Autumn Holiday Program. To 

check out what’s on visit our website at extend.com.au and book via the Parent Portal.   

PARENT PORTAL: extend.com.au Lisa Gard – coordinator  Phone: 0459 216 827  

Our Extend Superstar for the week is.... Jordan Knight for having so much fun at ASC.  

Next week’s activities:  
Monday 6th March: Races Tuesday 7th March: Egg Drop Challenge 
Wednesday 8th March: Pen Pals- Howlong Extend ASC Thursday 9th March: Oreo Trifle 
Friday 10th March: Timeless Calendar 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SACRED	HEART	FETE	
Friday	24th	March	2017				5pm	–	8	pm	

Preparations	are	well	underway	for	one	of	our	biggest	
fundraisers	of	the	year.		The	date	has	been	changed	
from	later	in	the	year	to	March	so	it’s	a	great	chance	
for	new	and	existing	families	to	meet	early	in	the	
school	year.		There	will	loads	of	entertainment	and	
fun	activities	for	the	whole	family.		A	feature	of	the	
night	will	be	the	goods	and	services	auction	
(previously	known	as	The	Tradie’s	Auction).		If	you	are	
able	to	offer	an	item	or	a	service	please	email	Sandy	
Judd		-	pandf@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au		or	
phone	Robyn	Connell	on:	0409	441646.		Some	ideas	
include:		dog	walking,	carwashing,	babysitting	hours,	
lawn	mowing/gardening,	cooking,	ironing,	tax	
returns,	donation	of	labour	hours	eg	painting,	
plumbing,	carpentry,	building,	house	cleaning,	holiday	
house	rental,	shopping	voucher.	
Please	remember	that	every	cent	made	at	the	fete	
goes	back	into	both	schools	to	benefit	the	school	
communities.		
The	Fete	Committee	would	love	to	hear	your	ideas	
and	any	help	would	be	greatly	appreciated.		
Fete	Coordinators:		Sandy	Judd		0438	182792	
																																			Robyn	Connell		0409	441646	
 

LOST! Please help…. 
Bria Seamer in 5B has lost her hat, 
which is marked with her name. If found 
could it please be left at the Office. 

 
 

Attention Yr 6’s- Prep S Buddy Assembly 

The Prep Buddy Assemblies continue this 
Friday 3rd March at 10am in the Mercy 
Centre.  
Prep S will be presented to the school this 
week. Following the Buddy Assemblies each 
week, morning tea will be on offer for our 
Prep parents and our Yr 6 Buddy parents. 
The Yr 6’s will be responsible for bringing 
along a plate to share when they are allocated 
on. 
 

NSW BUS TRAVELLERS 
Parents are required to apply online, print a paper 
version of their application and return the form to 
the  school office for endorsement and 
submission. 
The link 
is https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/howToA
pply 
If you do not have access to a computer please 
contact the school office. 
 

ATTENTION- No Friday afternoon 
assemblies 

There will be NO Friday afternoon 
assemblies, (2.50pm) the next 3 
weeks due to the Prep Buddy 
Assemblies. Student of the Week 
Awards will be presented after the 
Buddy assemblies at approx. 
10.45am. 

 

Acknowledgement of Traditional Custodians 
Sacred Heart acknowledges the traditional custodians of the land on which this school is built. We 
commit ourselves to working in partnership with Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice. 

 

ATTENTION!! 
MEDICAL FORMS MUST BE RETURNED. 
Medical information forms sent out at the 
beginning of the term must be returned 

before tomorrow. Students who have not 
returned medicals will not be allowed to 

leave the premises. 
A big thank you to the majority of families, 

approx 90%, who have already done so. 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 Fete Friday 24th March  
Sacred Heart College Piper Street 

Our Book Stall is happening again this year, so please send your preloved books, to your child’s 
class or the office.  Boxes will be available in each classroom.  If you have lots of books to donate 
please send them in a box as this makes them easier to transport to the college.   
The Basket Raffle will also be held again and in the next couple of weeks we will send a letter home 
to families with some raffle tickets and the theme for your child’s class basket.  We ask that each 
student bring along an item to put in their class basket which will make up a raffle prize.   
There will be regular updates about the fete in the newsletter. We will be seeking volunteers to 
assist on the night of the fete and information about how you can be involved will also be included 
in a letter to families.   
Fete	Coordinators:					Sandy	Judd		0438	182792	
																																							Robyn	Connell		0409	441646	
            E: pandf@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
School Photos are happening next 
week, Thursday 9th. All envelopes 
need to be returned asap. If you 

require any envelopes please contact 
the office or drop in. 

 



  

 

 

 

 
YARRAWONGA & DISTRICT LITTLE LEAGUE 

INSTRUCTIONS ON HOW TO REGISTER FOR U8, U10 & U12 FRIDAY NIGHT FOOTBALL  
COST - $100.00 

 
Registrations are now open  

 
To register your child for Friday Night Football, go to the Yarrawonga and District Little League 
Home Page www.sportstg.com.au then on the homepage scroll down and click on “Browse Our 
Sports Network” then Australian Football, Victoria and then scroll down to the last section and find 
Yarrawonga and District Little League. 
 
All information about age groups, fees, times and dates can be found on this page.  Click on 
Member Access and complete the registration process.  Please register by Friday 31st March. 
 
Auskick (30/04/2010 – 2011) 
All Auskick players register at www.aflauskick.com.au and follow the prompts.  All kids not old 
enough to play Friday Night Football and are wishing to participate in Auskick need to register via 
the Auskick website.  Packs are sent directly to your home. 
 
Under12 (2005-2006) 
Rennie, Mulwala, Tungamah and Yarrawonga (Sunday) Registered Players - $20.00  
Under 12's - a fee of $20.00 is payable for children who play for another Club/Comp.  This is to be paid 
before the 1st game.  Please email your child's name & DOB to rkvodusek@hotmail.com.  If you are 
playing in the U12 on a Sunday, do not register through YDLL, but through Yarrawonga Junior 
Football website.  
 
Age Groups 
U12: Born between 1/01/2005 > 31/12/2006 
U10: Born between 1/01/2007 > 31/12/2008 
U8:  Born between 1/01/2009 > 30/04/2010 

CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
To be eligible for the fund, a parent or guardian must be the holder of a concession card being 

successfully validated with Centrelink on the first day of either Term 1 2017 
(30th January 2017) or Term 2 2017 (18th April 2017). 

The CSEF is an annual payment to the school to be used towards, camps, sports and/or excursions 
expenses for the benefit of the eligible student. 

Primary School Student Rate is $125.00 per year. 
The CSEF is paid directly to your child’s school. 

Forms are available from the school office and we require a copy of your Concession Card. 
We ask that completed forms be returned to the school office by 20th June 2017. 

Please advise us if you no longer qualify for this funding. 
If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the school office. 

Thanking you. 
 



 

Footy Tips 
Hard copies are available at the front office. Or contact the office and a copy can be 

sent home with your child. 
Good luck. 

 



 


